
 
 

 

18 December 2024 

 

MMC-IMSA-2025-03_2025 Michelin Tire Development Tests 

 

 

Michelin Motorsport Communication 

 

Dear LMH and LMDh partners,  

In cooperation with IMSA, Michelin has organized two new test loops for our Slick Tire Development 

program in 2025. 

1. Slick Tire Development test on the 17th of March 2025 at Sebring International Raceway 

2. Slick Tire Development test on the 23rd of June 2025 at Watkins Glen International 

 

We kindly invite all LMH and LMDh Constructors to join these slick tire development test sessions 

with one car per OEM. 

These two tests will not be counted against your 2025 Manufacturer test days allocation. 

These two days will be fully dedicated to testing new development Slick tires for the 2026 tire 

range. 

A reply to hans.emmel@michelin.com  by the 15th of January 2025 would be much appreciated for 

both test sessions.  

Michelin will cover the costs of the racetrack rental, garages, catering, and all tires used at the test 

days. 

Thank you very much for your valuable support 

 


